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Thursday 14lh February 2013 

Dear Sir I Madam, 

To Whom it May Concern 
Commission for Children and Young and Young People 

Dear Sir/ Madam, 

RE: ROYCE COMBER 

As part of our ongoing investigation involving Mr Royce Comber, The Disability Trust 
was required to notify the NSW Commission for Children and Young People of a 
Relevant Employment Proceeding concerning allegations made concerning Mr 
Comber. 

An email was sent by Mr Ryan Kidd le on 17lh October 2012 which included a copy of 
a Relevant Employment Proceedings Notification and Summary form. This form 
indicated a Category 1 notification in which there was some evidence that showed 
the allegations may be sustained. I have confirmed today that this email was 
received but not entered on to the system. 

Further investigations with the NSW Police and Department of Community Services 
have found a number of inconsistencies in reports and our own investigation 
processes which are now completed did not support this conclusion. We have now 
amended our finding to "Not Sustained - Insufficient Evidence". 

In light of the new evidence, The Disability Trust is seeking to modify our position 
and wishes to withdraw our Category 1 notification. 

I am happy to be contacted on Wj•M"'d'! if you require any further information on 
this matter. 

Yours faithfully, 

Margaret Bowen 
CEO 
The Disability Trust 
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